The meeting was called to order by President Al Sather at 6:30 pm.

Al announced that our long time member Bob Chilton was diagnosed with cancer about three weeks ago. Bob is going through chemo therapy at this time and they are requesting that people refrain from calling or visiting for the time being. John Wendel led the membership in prayer for Bob and Sandi.

We all wish Bob a positive outcome and hold he and Sandi close to our hearts during this difficult time.

NO Guests or New Members this month.

Birthdays: The following folks are a year older this month. Tom Barrett; Russ Barker and Pat Cordier. Happy Birthday you all.

Treasurers Report: Our financial wizard, John Wendel reports that the club has money in the bank. \$3349.83 to be exact. Five members forgot to wear their name tags this month so the club treasury has been enhanced by \$5.00.

Passed events: Al Sather reported on he and Mary's trip South and on the Barrett/Jackson auto auction. He provided a lot of interesting information but this secretary failed to keep copious notes so this will suffice.

Upcoming Events:

March 18-20: Portland Roadster Show. Pat Melius will have his 1963 Vette in the show.

March 19: (Tentative, weather permitting) Daffodil Run

April 2nd: South Albany High Car Show. Supports the senior class graduation party.

May 7: Jefferson Flower Festival Car Show. Registration starts at 9:00am

May 7: Suburban Chevrolet Car Show: Sandy Oregon;

May 21: Lebanon High School Car Show. Registration at 8:30 am.

June 3-5: Corvettes on the Columbia. Tri Cities Washington. An excellent event. Supports Make a Wish Foundation. The Cascade Corvette Club is doing a extended cruise through Eastern Oregon 2 days before ending up in the Tri Cities for this event. If interested in accompanying the club contact Al Sather for more info.

June 18: Roll the Dice Car Show: Spirit Mountain Casino. 8-9am registration.

June 25th: Sweet Home Sweet Ride Charity Car Show: This event has been one BSCC has supported and attended for every year since it was started through the efforts of Larry and Susan Angland. Let's have a good showing this year and let's take home the club participation trophy.

July 15-17: Corvettes on the High Desert: Eagle Crest.

Presidents Mystery Tour: TBA

Old Business:

Still looking for a volunteer for the News Letter.

New Business:

The April BSCC meeting will take place at the American Legion Hall in Albany.

50/50 Drawing: Bob Gravey won \$35.00 and graciously gave it back to the club. Thanks Bob.

Attendance Drawing: Rick and Julie Blood won. They were not in attendance so the drawing winning next month will be \$20.00.

Respectfully submitted: Pat Melius, Secretary.